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Dear Taylors Hill Community,
Return of Students to School

The Victorian government has announced that students, teachers and support staff can
return to on -site schooling. This follows advice from the Victorian Chief Health Officer.

The return to school will take place in two stages. This will give the Victorian Chief Health
Officer and Government time to monitor and evaluate the effects that the staged return to
school has on the increased movement of people and transmission within the community.

At THPS we are i mplementing the advice of Vicpor:

Department of Education, by implementing a variety of strategies to support physical
distancing and good hygiene practices to reduce the risk of coronavirus (COVID -19)
transmission within the practical limitations of a school environment.

The most important action school communities can take to reduce the risk of
transmission of coronavirus (COVID  -19), is to ensure that any unwell staff and students
remain at home. Therefore all members of our school community need to play their

part and if they are unwell, they must stay home and not enter the school grounds.

Staff members and students must not _ enter the school grounds if they have any of
the following symptoms:

9 fever

9 shortness of breath

9 flu -like symptoms such as coughing, sore throat or runny nose.

There is a Curriculum day on Monday 25th May , therefore there will be no students at
school on this day.  Our Prep i 2 students will come back to school on Tuesday 26th

May and our 3 -6 Students on  Tuesday 9th June

Many things will still be the same as when students left us at the end of Term 1, but
there are important strategies that we have implemented to keep both our students and
staff safe.

The first thing you will notice, is that parents are not able to enter the school grounds.
So students need be organised by carrying their own schoolbag and saying goodbye to
their parents before they approach the school gate. Can | also ask that parents support
this process by not congregating around the entrances to the school, so that we can
maintain social distancing.

The good thing is that there will be extra staff on yard duty to assist all students to get to
class safely, but in particular our junior students.

For our parents, if you need to contact a member of staff please call the office, or send
them an email via Compass, as you wondt be
end of the day.
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Secondly every student will need to bring their own water bottle to school with them
every day. Students will be able to refill their water bottle from the taps located around
the school , but the drinking taps wil/ be cover e

We will also be implementing a staggered start and finish time each day.

il If your surname starts with letters between A oK you will arrive between 8.50 -
9.00am and you will be dismissed at 3.20pm.
i If your surname starts with letters between L o Z you will arrive between 9.00 o}
9.10am and you will be dismissed at 3.30pm
1 I f siblings have different surnames, your chil

parents to discuss arrival and departure times.
i Any student who arrives after 9.15am will need to get a late pass at the office

The playground equipment and school grounds will not be able to be used before or after
school. Therefore students will need to go straight to their class when they arrive and wait
for their teacher to open the door at 8.50am and at the end of the day, leave the school
grounds immediately.

Can | ask families to discuss these new processes before students return to school, so that
students are prepared for the changes which will assist with a smooth restart to onsite
learning. This may include families deciding things like which gate they will be arriving at
and being collected from each day and maybe organising a spot in the yard for siblings to
meet before leaving the school grounds.

During recess and lunchtime sports equipment and the playgrounds will be able to be
used by students and in class students will have access to resources to support their
learning as usual, but they will be required to wash their hands before and after using
them. To assist with this we have installed new soap dispensers next to all of the outdoor
taps and hand sanitizer is available for students to access in their classroom.

We will also be implementing staggered recess and lunchtimes to assist with social
distancing for staff and students.

The final thing that you will also notice is that there will be lots of new signs around the
school to remind everyone to practice social distancing and wash their hands regularly.

We are really looking forward to things getting back to some sort of normality for everyone,
but this is going to mean that we all need to play our part in keeping our community safe.

As usual the staff are here to support our students with the transition back to school, so if
you have any questions please contact your chil di
Team.

Thank you for your support and understanding.
For more information, visit:

Frequently asked questions for pasrietnet ss cahnodo |cianrger

Danielle Stella


https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/Pages/coronavirus-advice-parents.aspx
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Learning Centre News

Hello everybody learning from home and at school. We hope you are all trying
your hardest and doing some great learning for Term 2.

Mrs Sartori and | are looking forward to seeing everybody back at school and in
the Learning Centre before too long.

We have been busy getting some wonderful new books ready to put on the
shelves for when you are all back. We hope you enjoy the new books as much as
we enjoy choosing them for you.

A new series of books that | wanted to share with you; My

Australian Story has six books. They are historical fiction

and are based on actual events in Australian History. They

are all easy reads AND they are on the
Challenge Year 5 -6.

Just a couple of reminders for when we get back to School;

most students have loans from before the school holidays.

These need to be returned once you are back at school.
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Happy reading everyone
Mrs Baron and Mrs Sartori
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